

Environnement Canada

Environmental Protection Operations Prairie and Northern Region 5019 52<sup>nd</sup> Street, 4<sup>th</sup> Floor P.O. Box 2310 Yellowknife, NT, X1A 2P7

October 29, 2012

Our File No.: 4336 001 009 Your File No.: EIRB 02/10-05

Eli Nasogaluak
Environmental Assessment Coordinator
Environmental Impact Review Board
Joint Secretariat – Inuvialuit Renewable Resources Committee
107 Mackenzie Road, Suite 204
P.O. Box 2120, Inuvik, NT
X0E 0T0

Via Email at eirb@jointsec.nt.ca

RE: EIRB 02/10-05 - Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk, Town of Inuvik, and the Government of the Northwest Territories - Final Technical Submission - Construction of the Inuvik to Tuktoyaktuk Highway, Northwest Territories

Dear Mr. Nasogaluak,

Environment Canada (EC) is pleased to provide the following Final Technical Submission (Submission) to the Environmental Impact Review Board (the Board) as part of the environmental assessment review process being conducted for the Hamlet of Tuktoyaktuk, Town of Inuvik, and the Government of the Northwest Territories' (the Proponent) Construction of the Inuvik to Tuktoyaktuk Highway (the Project) (EIRB 02/10-05). This Submission outlines EC's positions with respect to technical issues that fall under the Department's mandate and where EC has relevant specialist / expert information and knowledge to provide.

Should you have any questions or wish to discuss this Final Technical Submission further please do not hesitate to contact Mike Fournier at (867) 669-4743 or <a href="Mike.Fournier@ec.gc.ca">Mike.Fournier@ec.gc.ca</a>.

Yours truly,

Cheryl Baraniecki

Regional Director, EPO

CC:

Dave Ingstrup (Regional Director, CWS)

Carey Ogilvie (Head, Environmental Assessment North, EPO)

Susanne Forbrich (Manager, Environmental Assessment and Marine Programs, EPO)

Vanessa Charlwood (Head, Western Arctic Unit, CWS)

James Hodson (Environmental Assessment Coordinator, CWS)
Mike Fournier (Sr Environmental Assessment Coordinator, EPO)

